










 
 
 
 
 
This property is requesting to replace an existing egress for the side rear 
entrance/exit. The plan is to provide this single-family home with a similar style to 
a permanent egress on the right-side rear. This placement has always existed with 
this home. In 2019 a permit for work was done to replace windows, siding and 
front entrance/egress, along with the side deck. This was approved and work was 
done. For whatever reason the side stairs and egress were not done. Now we are 
asking to remove the temporary set of free-standing stairs and landing to suit and 
fit the space as requested. The plan will call for removal of existing temporary 
structure and provide a more matching and permanent solution to provide egress as 
has always been. We will install, Plum Island approved diamond pier footings 
known as DP550 as is also matching the front egress. This new structure will land 
along the side of the house to an already gravel packed driveway, with no impact 
to vegetation on site, to rise up to meet the rear kitchen, egress/entrance/exit, to a 
height of 56”, far above the required 24” as stated in requirements and regulations. 
The dimensions of the existing temporary free-standing structure are a 4 x 4’ 
platform with some stairs attached. The new structure will be 4 x 7’ platform 
attached to the house siding known as ship lap. The platform will be lagged into 
the sill plate with what is known as a cleat, to which the platform will be ledger 
locked to, with approved fasteners. The outside 4 x 4’ support post will land on the 
approved diamond pier footings. This will provide ampule support for this 4 x 7’ 
platform which the stairs will be attached and descend to the gravel packed 
driveway along parallel with the side of the house.  












